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Connect with Your Cooperative Virtually at this Year’s Annual Meeting
With the pandemic lingering into this year, 
United Power is gearing up for its 2021 
Annual Meeting & Director Election a little 
differently. The cooperative had planned to 
hold its previous Annual Meeting in-person 
before COVID. The pandemic forced the 
cooperative to consider alternate options 
for members. The result was the first-ever 
virtual meeting. This year, we are moving 
forward with the second consecutive virtual 
format that will allow members to follow 
along by telephone or via livestream on the 
cooperative’s website from the comfort of their 
own homes. 

All members are invited to attend the Annual 
Meeting to hear from United Power leadership 
about the exciting ways the cooperative 
has continued to serve members through 
tumultuous times over the previous year. From 
the cooperative’s proactive response to the 
pandemic to its dedicated efforts to pursue 
competitive rates for members, our leadership 
has much to share. Members who attend will 
have the opportunity to win one of several 
door prizes, announced the following day. 

In addition to the Annual Meeting, members 
have the unique opportunity to have a say 
in the future of their electric cooperative by 
voting in the director election. Each year, your 
votes determine who represents members 
on United Power’s Board of Directors. Your 
participation in the election is critical to 
helping the cooperative better serve you. 

Seven candidates will be running for election 
to the Board of Directors. This year, one seat 
in each director district is up for election. The 
director candidates are Steve Douglas and 
Tim Erickson in the East District; Stephen 
Whiteside in the Mountain District; Brad 
Case and Ken Kreutzer in the South District; 
and Vicki Hutchinson and Brian McCormick 

in the West District. (Candidate statements 
are included in this issue of the United 
Newsline.)

The cooperative mails out director ballots 
– including candidate statements – in late 
March and encourages all members to vote 
and mail in their ballots prior to the deadline. 
This year there will be no ballot drop boxes 
and no in-person balloting. Please return your 
ballots in the postage-paid envelope before the 
April 14 deadline. Although directors live in 
specific geographic districts, they represent all 
members and are therefore elected on an “at-
large” basis. This means members should cast 
a vote for a director in each district and not 
just their own. 

Attending the Meeting
Member registration for the Annual Meeting 
is now open on the cooperative’s website. 
Members who register will receive a phone call 
from the cooperative on Wednesday, April 14 
at 6:30 p.m. Election results will be announced 
prior to adjournment. To learn more about 
the Annual Meeting, read about candidates 
running for a seat on the board, or to register, 
visit www.unitedpower.com/annual-meeting.
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2021 Director Candidates 
There are four director seats up for election 
this year. One position in each director 
district is up for a three-year term. Be sure 
to read about each of the candidates before 
casting your ballot. 

United Power directors serve in geographic districts, but they are elected on an at-large basis. Please vote for one candidate in each director district.

DIRECTOR CANDIDATE PROFILES

District E (East)		
Steve Douglas		
Tim Erickson

District M (Mountain)	
Stephen Whiteside 

			 

District S (South)		
Brad Case 
Ken Kreutzer

District W (West)	  
Vicki Hutchinson 
Brian McCormick

EAST DISTRICT The following statements are those of the candidates and have not been verified by United Power.

Steve Douglas 

I’m running as a candidate for the United Power Board East District and would appreciate your vote. As an experienced Public Servant who 
has served on many professional boards and commissions, I am ready and prepared to lead with dedicated commitment to understanding and 
implementing ways to better serve the people of United Power. I would also bring diversity to the board as the first African American Director.

My wife and I have been proud members of the United Power Family for nearly 2O years. Our son’s family is also served by United Power, and as a 
Councilman I was very actively engaged with United Power. I already feel a strong connection with United Power and I understand how well it serves our community. 
Community and family mean a lot to me and I’m proud to say that I’m a family man, married with 5 awesome kids and 5 incredible grandkids! 

Having served as a Councilman At-Large for the City of Commerce City for 2 terms, I know the importance of serving the public and working as a team-player. I 
promise to be a good steward for all of the members throughout United Power, both urban and rural. 

As a United Power Board member, I will work to increasing locally generated renewables. I will also seek different ways in which we can save on our energy costs 
by making solar, wind, hydro, and thermal energy affordable. As part of my vision, I will consider new and innovative perspectives such as transitioning to an EV 
Fleet, and initiating a Charging Stations program, and offering Household Power-walls for homes during blackout times. Clean energy will be the heart and soul of 
our futures and I believe United Power should lead the way - always as an investment in the way we live as a community, both for today and for our future. 

I would like to thank you for your support, and look forward to serving as your next United Power East District Director. Thanks again for your time!

STEVE DOUGLAS EXPERIENCE/QUALIFICATIONS FOR UNITED POWER DIRECTOR

•	 Commerce City Councilman At-Large 2011-2019                                                     
•	 Governor Appointment: RAQC (Regional Air Quality Council) 2019-2020            
•	 E-470 Board Treasurer/Secretary 2015-2019, Alternate 2011-2015                                                
•	 King Soopers 1977-Present, UFCW Local #7 Union Member 43 years                 
•	 Arapahoe Community College Undergraduate, Accounting, Business Management and Economics 1983-1984                                                                                                    
•	 National League of Cities Diamond Cum Laude Leadership Regent 2011-2019                     
•	 Colorado Municipal League Policy Committee 2011-2019
•	 Prairie View High School of Business Board 2017-Present                                                                             
•	 Numerous Community Service Awards and currently actively involved in several community organizations including Landing Place Church, Commerce City                
•	 Active NAACP Member and Democratic African American Initiative

Tim Erickson
As your current East Director on the Board of United Power, I sincerely thank you for allowing me to represent the continuation of the United Power 
electric cooperative for these last 3 years. The full measure of my job is to serve you, the member. The guidelines to serve the membership, is first and 
foremost, that a Director shall read, understand and hold the cooperative Bylaws and Corporate policies to their highest standard. It is my personal 
duty to be respectful to all members of the Board and work effectively with that Board. To that end the Board has selected me to hold the leadership 

position of Secretary of the Board. To serve you best I have also, earned the NRECA Credential Director’s certificate, the Board Leadership certificate and a Gold Award in 
continuing education. 

Most appreciative to the membership of our United Power non-profit cooperative is to return margins (Capitol Credits) or monies left over after costs. In the last 3 years, 
the Board has returned over $15 million to over 90,000 members and their families. Equal to service to the membership, it is the purpose of the Board to protect and 
enhance the wellbeing of the 180 valued employees, whose responsibility it is to deliver to your home or business, the most safest, reliable and affordable electric power. 
During this heart-breaking past year of Covid-19, the United Power Staff and Board has found ways, within the budget, to provide $500,000 of help through our Co-op 
Cares, Co-op Shares and Round UP programs. 

During my last 3 years, United Power has been identified as the Colorado and a National leader in the distribution of renewable, green, carbon free energy for all 
cooperative businesses. The Board’s renewable, sustainable, initiatives has contributive to over $1 million, annual reduction in payments to our Tri-State wholesale 
power supplier, but we must do more. United Power currently, is implementing the future of electric distribution, where you the member, choose how and when, you use 
your household or business electric service. The future is exciting with battery technology and electric vehicle ownership and grid management. 

Tim Erickson and wife, Vicki, are retired farmers and own their home in Lochbuie. Tim has always believed in continuing education, proven by his graduation from the 
University of Northern Colorado in 2003, at the young age of 53. I believe in the cooperative principles of Membership, Democracy, Community, and Education as the 
cornerstones of your nonprofit United Power electric cooperative. I ask for your vote for another 3 years, Thank you.
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JOIN US FOR A VIRTUAL MEET THE CANDIDATES FORUM
Members will have the opportunity to hear from each of the candidates vying to serve on the Board of Directors through our 
virtual Meet the Candidates Forum in March. Members can view a livestream video of the event online or dial in to listen to 
the audio portion over the phone. Candidates will be given a few minutes to speak and then participants will be able to ask 
questions from either format. 

THURSDAY, MARCH 18, 2021 | 6:30 p.m. 
Livestream | www.unitedpower.com/annual-meeting 
Phone | 866-295-1743

All previously advertised in-person Meet the Candidates events have been cancelled. This virtual forum will be 
the only Meet the Candidates event. Visit our website for the latest updates and information.

DIRECTOR CANDIDATE PROFILES MOUNTAIN DISTRICT

Stephen Whiteside
Greetings fellow United Power members:

My name is Stephen Whiteside and I am a candidate for United Power Director in the Mountain District. I have been a United Power member for 
over 30 years. Our family homesteaded near the Big Thompson river in Loveland. Grandfather was a lineman for the telephone company. My wife 
Sara and I live in Coal Creek Canyon. We have four children and three grandchildren. We enjoy our community of friendly neighbors; beautiful 

mountains and all the outdoor activities Colorado has to offer. Coal Creek is a community where people watch out for one another and are quick to lend a hand when 
needed.

The flood in 2013 caused a lengthy emergency situation with road closures and power outages. It put a fine point on two issues. The first is how community 
members immediately step up to help one another. The second is how something we take for granted – electrical power – can be suddenly disrupted. Once the 
water subsided revealing significant damage to roads and utilities, United Power sent crews who worked non-stop to restore electric power to canyon residents. It 
was a huge effort and Coal Creek was not the only area affected by the flood. It really brought home the importance and value of members of our cooperative.

After graduating from the University of Colorado I operated a small business in Japan for 8 years. Upon returning to Colorado I worked as a sales representative for a 
western boot manufacturer. I started my own company in 1990 and currently have two retail stores. Since 2005 I have been a member of the United Power Round-Up 
board.

Fundamentally our cooperative is a business. I would bring my experience as a small business owner to the United Power board. Businesses evolve with new 
technologies, new procedures and new management. Crucial to any business is careful planning, fiscal responsibility and wise use of resources. As a board member 
my focus would be to continue improving the reliability, affordability and sustainability of our electric power grid.

It is my honor to be a candidate for United Power director and to commit to representing the members of the Mountain District and all members to the best of my 
ability. I would appreciate your vote.

Member Choice Recipients Announced
United Power is proud to announce the 
recipients of its first round of Member 
Choice Grants for 2021. Let Your Light 
Shine, located in Brighton, and the 
Highlandlake & Mead, Historical Society 
have been selected based on nominations 
submitted by members throughout the first 
part of the year.

Member Choice Grants, which were 
introduced in 2020, give our members a voice 
in what nonprofit organizations they’d like 
to see us support. Members may nominate 
a local nonprofit, within the cooperative’s 
service territory, to receive grant funds, 
ensuring we are able to support causes our 
members truly care about. To nominate a 
nonprofit for the second round of grants, go 
to www.unitedpower.com/memberchoice. 

Highlandlake & Mead, 
Historical Society
Established in 1921, Historic Highlandlake 
has grown over the years into a full-
fledged historical society. The society is 
heavily invested in preserving the history 
of Highlandlake and the Town of Mead 
through educational outreach and hands-on 
community events that revive early pioneer 
living. Housed in the original Congregational 
Church, the society’s grounds also display 
other authentic buildings that have been 
preserved from the town’s early days. 

Let Your Light Shine
Let Your Light Shine is a small nonprofit 
on a mission to empower individuals and 
families to move from homelessness to self-
sufficiency. The nonprofit’s typical outreach 
was halted due to the pandemic in 2020, and 
it shifted to addressing community needs and 
the increased number of people facing food 
insecurity. In 2020, Let Your Light Shine 
distributed approximately 80,000 pounds of 
food to its clients, and has distributed nearly 
30,000 pounds already this year.



UNITED POWER PRIDE

United Power Pride Photos
Snap a photo with the United Newsline and you’ll get a $100 bill credit if we print 
it. Submit your photo along with your name, address, email and a description of the 
photo online at www.unitedpower.com/unitedpowerpride.

Reader Rewards Online
Save a stamp! Visit www.unitedpower.com and click on ‘News & Community’ to 
enter Reader Rewards online. Answer the question below with your online entry:

READER REWARDS
Three Winners Every Month!
1st place: $100 Bill Credit  
2nd place: $50 Bill Credit (two winners)

By submitting this entry I agree to allow United Power to publish my name 
in subsequent issues of United Newsline if I am selected as a winner.

Name:

Address:

Phone:	

Mail entry form to: 

MARCH/APRIL 
2021

United Power • Reader Rewards 
500 Cooperative Way • Brighton, CO 80603 Jonathan Wu, Broomfield, reading his 

United Newsline while overlooking the 
futuristic buildings of Dubai. 

When is United Power’s Annual Meeting?

4 National Work Zone Awareness Week
National Work Zone Awareness will be Recognized April 26-30, 2021
United Power would like to remind our members of the 
importance of staying aware when entering and exiting roadside 
work zone areas for both your safety and our crews’ safety. 
Transportation accidents are one of the leading causes of on-the-
job deaths nationwide. 

As an electric utility, our work is fundamentally different from 
most highway construction work zones. When United Power 
conducts roadside construction work, it usually involves small 
crews working for short periods of time when compared to major 
highway and road construction. This poses challenges to keeping 
our lineworkers safe. 

Major traffic construction will warn drivers in advance with signs 
posted hundreds of feet or even miles prior to the beginning 
of work. However, because the nature of our work is different, 
our crews use different warning techniques when preparing for 
roadside work. Traffic cones are typically used to delineate our 
work, which are quicker and easier for our crews to haul and set 
up when work near roadways is required. Much of our electrical 
infrastructure is located in high traffic areas, such as shoulders and 
right-of-ways, intersections and road medians. 

To maintain high-powered electrical lines and equipment, our 
crews work in large vehicles, such as a bucket truck. When you see 
a United Power bucket truck located on a roadside, remember to 
look for signs and cones that it may be a work zone. Slow down 
and move over when possible to give our crews a wide enough path 
to continue working safely. 

Please try to avoid distractions like cell phones or changing radio 
stations when entering a roadside work zone and be prepared for 
the unexpected. 

We thank you for helping keep our crews safe! 



5Co-op Announces Mark Gabriel as CEO

After a nationwide search, United Power’s 
Board of Directors has named Mark A. 
Gabriel as President and Chief Executive 
Officer of the organization effective March 
15, 2021.

Gabriel, a 25-year veteran in the electric 
utility business, has served for the past 
eight years as the Administrator and Chief 
Executive Officer of the Western Area 

Power Administration (WAPA), which is 
part of the Department of Energy.

“United Power’s Board of Directors is very 
happy to announce we have selected Mark 
Gabriel as our new President and CEO,” 
stated Ursula Morgan, United Power Board 
Chair. “Mark Gabriel is the right choice to 
guide United Power into a more successful 
future. He will help create a lasting impact 
on our members.”

“I am extremely honored to have 
been selected to lead such an amazing 
organization as we approach a 
transformational time in the electricity 
business,” Gabriel said. “United Power 
is uniquely positioned to be engaged in 
the decarbonization of the grid, and to 
take advantage of the introduction of new 
technologies as we move to a cleaner energy 
future.”

Prior to his appointment at WAPA, Gabriel 
served in numerous positions in the 
industry, including more than eight years 
as a management consultant and Acting 

President at the Electric Power Research 
Institute where he led the nationwide effort 
known as the Electricity Sector Framework 
for the Future. He is also the author 
of, “Visions for a Sustainable Energy 
Future”, which won the Indie Award for 
Environmental Writing.

“United Power has a rich history 
of innovation and is serving one of 
Colorado’s, and the Nation’s, fastest 
growing service territories,” Gabriel said. 
“The power of the cooperative business 
model to embrace change is unmatched in 
its ability to engage with its members for 
the future.”

Gabriel replaces Acting CEO, Bryant 
Robbins. Robbins is the Chief Operating 
Officer and has been filling both roles for 
the past year.

“The Board is appreciative of Robbins’ 
leadership and guidance this past year, 
helping us meet the many challenges of our 
fast-growing cooperative,” added Morgan.

We are Dedicated to Keeping the Lights On
Lineman Appreciation Day is Sunday, April 18, 2021

United Power exists for many reasons, but 
as your cooperative our priority is providing 
our members with safe and reliable power 
and keeping your lights on. Without the 
help of our skilled lineworkers, who work 
each day behind the scenes to improve 
our system and prevent outages before 
they happen, that would not be possible. 
On April 18th, we will celebrate National 
Lineman Appreciation Day, to recognize 
and honor our lineworkers for their hard 
work and dedication. 

Being a lineworker 
along Colorado’s 
notorious Front 
Range is not an easy 
task. Our lineworkers 
must be prepared to 
face daily situations 
that may be less 
than ideal, regularly 
tasked with resolving 
intricate and 
hazardous problems 
in unknown or 
perilous conditions. 

Over the past few years, the cooperative 
has had to navigate difficult record-setting 
weather events, including devastating 
floods, paralyzing winter storms and 
hurricane-force winds. This past summer, 
a chain of strong windstorms, known as a 
derecho, passed through Colorado leaving 
a trail of downed trees and power lines and 
many without power. 

When severe weather hits our service 
territory, our lineworkers are ready to 
assess the situation and begin the process 

of restoring power as quickly and safely 
as possible. When the skies are clear 
and winds are calm, our lineworkers 
are monitoring our system and making 
improvements to prevent future outages, 
where possible. 

Our lineworkers are on call 24 hours a day, 
ready to respond to any situation in any 
type of weather. Next time you lose power, 
rest assured a highly-trained United Power 
crew is on the way, dedicated to getting the 
lights back on. 

Without our lineworkers, the power that 
makes our members’ homes comfortable 
wouldn’t be possible. We invite our 
members to take a moment to thank our 
United Power lineworkers for the work 
they do. Use #ThankALineworker on 
social media to show your support or take a 
moment to drop a kind note in the mail. 

 Journeyman Lineman Jason Roberts

UNITED POWER 
THANK A LINEWORKER  
500 COOPERATIVE WAY 
BRIGHTON CO 80603



SOUTH DISTRICT The following statements are those of the candidates and have not been verified by United Power.

Ken Kreutzer
I’m Ken Kreutzer, and I’m running to represent the South District on the United Power Board of Directors. Growing up in Brighton I have seen the 
impact of change and growth in the area that United Power serves. I have also watched United Power grow from a small Rural Electric Association 
to a strong force providing electric service to more than 93 thousand meters in homes, farms, and businesses serving 20 communities and 2 
mountain canyons.   Regardless of where you live, work, do business, or play, the most important expectation we all have from our power supplier 

is reliability. I am excited for the opportunity to be a part of directing the future of this great organization as it meets its high reliability standards in a safe and 
affordable manner.

As a Board Member of United Power I will champion the following:

•	 Maintain and continue to provide the members of United Power safe and reliable power in the most sustainable way.
•	 Seek out the most affordable supply options to offer the members of United Power the best value for their electrical service.
•	 Be aggressive in seeking renewable energy options that make both economic and environmental sense. 
•	 Proactively meet the ever challenging growth needs in the United Power service area.
•	 Continue to have a positive impact on the 20 communities and 2 mountain canyons that United Power serves as well as being a nationally respected leader 

amongst electric cooperatives.

I retired in 2012 after 30 years of teaching high school marketing. Since retirement I have been actively involved in leadership and board positions with several 
organizations. Some of them include:

•	 Brighton City Council for 6 years including 2 years  as Mayor and 2 years as Mayor Pro Tem. 
•	 E-470 Board of Directors
•	 Metro Mayors Commission
•	 Adams County Economic Development Corporation Executive Board
•	 United Power Round-Up Board
•	 Brighton Sister Cities 
•	 Brighton Economic Development Board of Directors
•	 Brighton Historic Preservation Commission

My wife Judy and I have three children.  Our oldest, Missy replaced me when I retired as the Marketing Education teacher and DECA Advisor at Brighton High 
School.  Missy and her husband live in Brighton have two children.  Our oldest son, Johnny is a retired Army Soldier he lives in Arkansas with his wife and his two 
children.  Our youngest son Ben Lives in Ft. Lupton and is a career firefighter for the Frederick/Firestone Fire Department.  

In my spare time I enjoy swimming, playing golf, brewing beer, making sausage,  and providing my talent as an auctioneer raising funds for many  charitable 
organizations. For the past 31 years I’ve had the honor of being “The Voice of the Brighton Bulldogs” as the P.A. announcer for Brighton High School football games.  

Brad Case
I have been a resident of Brighton, Colorado my entire life.   My family worked and owned a dairy farm while I was growing up. On the farm, I 
learned about dedication and hard work. I have supported the Brighton community by seven years of volunteer service on the Brighton Police 
Department, as a volunteer reserve officer. I quickly made the rank of lieutenant and managed twelve volunteer reserve officers. I have coached 
various youth soccer and football clubs in Brighton, while my sons were younger. I believe in giving back to your community with service and 
involvement.

My greatest personal accomplishment is my long-term marriage of 28 years to my wife, Deborah Case. She is a special education teacher at Southeast Elementary.   
My oldest son is Kyle who served six years in the United States Air Force and received a bachelor’s degree in Business Administration from the University of 
Wyoming. He is a local real estate agent. Lastly, my youngest son Erick, graduated from Colorado State University in Fort Collins. I am very family oriented and enjoy 
camping, snowmobiling, and fishing during family vacations.

I have owned and operated in Brighton, Case Powdercoating, which enables flexibility in my schedule to dedicate my services to United Power. I have many repeat 
customers and referrals, due to my competitive pricing and quality of service. Previously, I worked at Majestic Metals, a precision manufacturing shop, for 34 years. 
I have managed up to 80 employees. I have personally managed, organized, and monitored million-dollar projects. These projects have included wind and solar 
projects, which I completed on time.

My father retired from Xcel Energy with over 40 years of service, so I learned about electricity first-hand, by an experienced lineman. I graduated with a degree in 
Computer Science from the Denver Institute of Technology. I am knowledgeable in electricity from my father and school. I believe I would be a valuable member on 
the United Power Board, due to this practical knowledge. I would enjoy the opportunity to help grow and develop the cooperative electrical company and give back to 
my community. I believe in the cooperative and underlying fundamentals of giving back to United Power’s customers in diligent management of our energy resources. 
I could offer United Power my extensive management experience. I believe in educating customers In home energy efficiency, auditing, and new opportunities in 
sustainable renewable energy.

I would love the opportunity to serve as a board member. I believe my enthusiasm, education, experience, and commitment would help me be a positive contributor 
on the board and benefit to United Power’s interests and goals.

6
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Brian McCormick
It has been an honor to serve you on the United Power Board since 2009. I have worked collaboratively with our excellent team to deliver strong 
results for you. I am seeking reelection to the board because I continue to have a passion for service to our members and I believe United Power’s 
future holds great opportunity.

United Power is recognized as a leader among cooperatives in Colorado and across the Nation. Over 5,700 of our members have collectively 
installed 35 megawatts of distributed, member owned/controlled generation. We strive to support member choices while ensuring financial stability and fairness for 
all members.

In the future, technology, renewable resources and consumer wishes will continue to be strong forces of change for all electric utilities. Through the hard work of our 
great team, United Power is well positioned to embrace these changes as opportunities instead of potential disasters.

Providing your electric service in a safe, reliable and affordable manner is our priority at United Power. Our new Carbon Valley service center on I25 has greatly 
increased our responsiveness in serving members. We have invested significantly in upgrades, rebuilds and new technology across our system to provide ever more 
reliable service. The excellence and dedication of our team in operating this system has led to ever increasing reliability over the past five years even as we’ve 
added tens of thousands of new members.

Our team is focused on evolving our relationship with Tri-State, our power supplier, in an effort to lower costs. Ultimately, we aim to reduce rates for electric service 
and thereby make your electric bill more affordable. Providing more value for each dollar your family or business spends for electric power is fundamental to me. I 
understand that every dollar saved on your electric bill provides you opportunity to spend on other priorities.

I am self-employed as an investor. Over my years of service, I’ve been honored to have previously served as Chairman and Vice-Chairman of our board. My 
professional history includes over a decade of service in the United States Army. I worked many years in information technology for the cities of Boulder, Greeley and 
Thornton. My education includes a degree in Mechanical Engineering from Cornell University and an MBA from Colorado State University. I regularly participate in 
electric cooperative and industry courses on issues of governance and industry change.

My family is the joy and purpose of my life. My wife Jill and I and our children, Allison and James, live in Frederick. We love our Carbon Valley community.

I humbly ask for your vote. I am always available to visit with you about United Power, my vision for our future, or any other questions.

b@brianamccormick.com 720-652-9148

Vicki Hutchinson
My name is Vicki Hutchinson, I was raised in Colorado and worked for what was known as Public Service Company prior to joining the U.S. Navy. 
Most of my adult working life has been working as a Facility Manager - the person responsible to ensure utility services and building conditions to 
meet the needs of the occupants/residents/users. This background enables me to understand and identify what the customer wants/needs and how 
to provide it, either through project development, contracting or through simple maintenance activities. 

Reading the United Power newsletter informed me of the efforts being made to provide reliable service to their customers and at the same time containing costs, the 
building of solar farms is one such effort. As consumers we all want reliable service at a reasonable cost - the question is how to meet those needs. The Board of 
Directors looks not only at policy but also at long term projects that will meet those needs - these are the areas that I want to make a positive contribution to. As a 
retiree I have time to get involved in representing your interests and opinions as a board member, should you elect me. 

I served on the American International School - Lagos, school board for three years and understand how boards work. Even though this experience was not in the 
utility industry, I believe the knowledge of how boards work make up for that. My work experience as a Facility Manager provided me with knowledge of project 
development and the need for accurate scopes of work and selection of experienced contractors, and of course ensuring the work provided met the scope and was in 
compliance with industry standards. While board members would not be directly involved in some of these processes knowledge of them is an asset. 

I attended Western State College and graduated with a degree in geology, further education was focused on human resources and business administration. I have 
been a volunteer for Make A Wish foundation for years and I also volunteer with the VFW, now the American Legion, although the pandemic has severely limited 
those activities. I believe we all need to give back to our community and serving as your representative on the United Power Board of Directors is another way to do 
that.

OFFICIAL NOTICE: Annual Meeting of Members

The Annual Meeting of Members of UNITED POWER, INC. will be held via livestream on Wednesday, April 14, 2021, at 6:30 p.m. The registration portal and instructions for participating 
in the meeting can be found on the cooperative website at www.unitedpower.com

The meeting will be for the purposes of electing directors, considering and approving reports for the prior fiscal year, and transacting such business as may properly come before the meeting. 

This year there are elections in the following districts: East, Mountain, South and West for three-year terms. The candidates nominated by petition are Steve Douglas and Tim Erickson in the 
East District, Stephen Whiteside in the Mountain District, Brad Case and Ken Kreutzer in the South District, and Vicki Hutchinson and Brian McCormick in the West District. All Members 
are entitled to cast a vote for the director positions of every district,  regardless of the district where the Members are domiciled.  

UNITED POWER, INC. By: /s/Tim Erickson, Secretary
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Treasurer
Tamra Waltemath 
Asst. Sect./Treasurer
Ginny Buczek
Brian A. McCormick  
Richard Newman
Susan Petrocco
Dave Rose
James Vigesaa

Acting Chief Executive Officer/
Chief Operating Officer
Bryant Robbins

Chief Financial Officer 
Laurie Burkhart 

Government & Regulatory 
Relations Officer 
Troy Whitmore

Chief Energy Resource Officer 
Dean Hubbuck

Newsline Editors
Heidi Storz
Laurel Eller
Zachary Kinder

Watch For Your Ballots
United Power will be sending out director 
ballots in March. 

Celebrate Our Lineworkers 
National Lineman Appreciation Day is 
quickly approaching. 
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Learn About Your Candidates
Candidate statements for this year’s 
election are available inside.
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Member Choice Grants
Nominate a locally active nonprofit to 
receive grant dollars from United Power. 
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